

RPHS All-Sports Booster Club/Panther Pride

Board Meeting Minutes

Tuesday, March 7th, 2023 7:00 p.m.

RPHS Library

In attendance: Beth, Mercedes, Royce, Natalie, Tina, Rob & Rick

General Membership attendance: Kendra Gammon (TSR for soccer)

-
1. Call to Order at 7:02pm
 2. Motion to Adopt Agenda by Tina, Seconded by Mercedes. All in Favor. Motion Passed.
 3. Discuss item 11
 - a. Have not yet heard from La Escondida on breakfast tacos
 - b. Fort Bend Dental has been contacted about title sponsorship opportunity
 - c. Tina is able to send invoice to golfers/sponsors that have been contacted to encourage them to commit
 - d. Beth will post signs at the golf course and tennis course for publicizing
 - e. All board members need to publicize the 'fajitas and fun' portion of the event
 - f. What other business owners/community members can be contacted?
 - i. Tugg Karbo/REPS?
 - g. Alternatives for breakfast tacos if needed – Tornado Taco, Taco Cabana, Ninfa's
 - h. Royce to manage tents, tables, chairs – quantities needed during event
 - i. Reviewed table rental and layout including DJ location
 - i. Rick to confirm with Mr. Brogan about reserving seats at graduation
 - j. Natalie, Coach Cruickshank and Rob in charge of swag bags
 - k. Dana will take care of printing signs for Silent Auction
 - l. Need cancellation for bounce houses
 4. Comments from general public and general membership – none due to length of discussion on Item 11/Golf Fundraiserd
 5. Report from President – Rob Harper
 - a. Booster Club charter Update
 - b. Approval of Media Director Role needed
 - c. New By laws passed at 8:08pm. Unanimous approval
 - d. Look into FBISD service "Gipper" to generate graphics
 - e. Approximately \$1000 per school year, for Media Director to utilize for posts
 6. Organizational Sponsor – Rick Lafavers
 - a. None to report
 7. Treasurer's Report – Tina Worrell

- a. Website ready for go-live with templates
 - b. Rob will look at Shopify to assist to support page maintenance
- 8. VP of Booster Club Report – Mercedes Farr
 - a. Soccer t-shirt design contest
 - i. Low participation to date
 - ii. Working with art teach to get more student participation
 - b. Concessions – no more purchases to be made this school year, need to consume supplies in hand
- 9. VP of Athletics Report – Beth Shields
 - a. Need to get word out for what does Booster Club do
- 10. Director of Membership – Natalie Frederick
 - a. Signs for Seniors – design almost complete
 - b. Need to go live with website to allow orders to be placed
- 11. Director of Events Report – Royce Huffman & Beth
 - a. See notes above.
- 12. Director of Sales Report – Steve Guerra (unavailable)
- 13. Additional New Business
 - a. Identify positions that need to be filled for 2023-2024 school year
 - b. Identify new positions for 2023-2024 school year
- 14. Open Forum
 - a. Wish List items from Coaches
- 15. Motion to Adjourn made by Tina, Seconded by Mercedes. Meeting adjourned at 8:47pm